ORLEANS TOWN CLERK

CDauly Boss

'15 JUL 17 11:07am

BOARD OF SELECTMEN FXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES

November 17, 2010

Approved on December 15, 2010

An executive session meeting of the Orleans Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday November 17, 2010 in the Nauset Room of the Town Hall. Present were Chairwoman Margie Fulcher, Clerk Jon R. Fuller, Selectman David M. Dunford, Selectwoman Susan B. Christie, Town Administrator John Kelly, Assistant Town Administrator Myra Suchenicz and Recording Secretary Kristen Holbrook.

On a motion by Mr. Fuller, and seconded by Mr. Dunford, the Board voted, by way of roll call, to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing collective bargaining, returning to open session solely for the purpose of adjournment. The vote was 4-0-0, with Mr. Dunford, Mr. Fuller, Mrs. Fulcher and Mrs. Christie all voting aye.

The Board met with Orleans Police Chief Jeff Roy regarding his department. Chief Roy explained that due to an upcoming retirement and extended illness/injury leaves, his department is short handed and this is causing an increase in overtime usage. In order to minimize the overtime impact, Chief Roy asked the Board to authorize him to begin the hiring process for two additional officers.

On a motion by Mr. Dunford, and seconded by Mrs. Christie, the Board voted to allow the Police Chief to begin the recruitment and hiring process as of December 1, 2010. The vote was 4-0-0, with Mr. Dunford, Mr. Fuller, Mrs. Fulcher and Mrs. Christie all voting aye.

Chief Roy presented the Board with a request to add a rank of Detective Sergeant, due to the increased complexity of policing. Chief Roy also indicated an intention to negotiate the rank as a non-union position.

On a motion by Mr. Dunford, and seconded by Mr. Fuller, the Board voted, by way of roll call, to support the Chief in his efforts to create a Detective Sergeant position or equivalent and removing the position from the collective bargaining unit. The vote was 4-0-0, with Mr. Dunford, Mr. Fuller, Mrs. Fulcher and Mrs. Christie all voting aye.

On a motion by Mr. Fuller, and seconded by Mr. Dunford, the Board voted, by way of roll call, to return to open session solely for the purpose of adjournment. The vote was 4-0-0, with Mr. Dunford, Mr. Fuller, Mrs. Fulcher and Mrs. Christie all voting aye.

Respectfully submitted, Kristen Holbrook

Released: June 17, 2015

on R. Fuller, Clerk